SEPTEMBER 2020 WOODLAWN PARK VIRTUAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

The Woodlawn Park City Council met virtually on Monday, September 21, 2020. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were Chief Mike Koenig, Gloria Curran, Pat Merrick, and attorney Matt Carey.

Mayor Larry Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. The online meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a roll call of the Council Members.

The Council reviewed the minutes for the August 17, 2020 meeting. George Langford made a motion to accept the minutes and Tom Nunn seconded the motion and the minutes were accepted. The minutes for the Special Meeting on Monday, September 14, 2020 to nominate Ed Purcell to fill the vacancy of Shannon Seidt were also accepted.

Gloria Curran gave her Treasurer's Report for August 2020. Doug Watson made a motion to accept the report and Tom Nunn seconded the motion and the report was accepted.

Pat Merrick reported she had one Open Records Request and she sent them the ORR form, but has not received it back yet.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report for August 2020. City Citations: 4, City Warnings: 6, State Citations: 0, All Assists: 4, Police Backup: 1, Arrests: 0, Miscellaneous: 2, Reports: 0, Gasoline: \$80.26, Gallons: 33.667. He had Miscellaneous Expenses of \$250.89 for the purchase of a body-worn camera to be part of his uniform. He also stated that he could be called upon to assist other agencies in case of civil unrest due to the Breonna Taylor verdict.

Guests: None

Variances: None

No Old or New Business

Mayor's Report

Mayor Lewis thanked and welcomed Ed Purcell for taking Shanon Seidt's place on the Council.

Codification Grant Update: It has been completed and sent in. We will not find out anything until mid-December.

Doug Watson asked about future meetings. No in-person meetings will take place until further notice.

The Fall City-wide Junk Pick-up will be on Saturday, October 10, 2020. Same guidelines as listed on the website.

He also asked that Council Members please check their emails at least twice a week, if possible.

The Little Library located at 618 Stivers Road will be moved and relocated to City Hall. Tom Nunn offered to help.

Council Focus:

City Hall: Greg Claypool had nothing except to report that the pulley at the top of the flagpole doesn't swivel anymore, he will look into fixing it.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported that a light was out on Westport Terrace and Westport Road, he will call L G & E. All others have been repaired.

New Moves and Rentals: Doug Watson report 4 sales in Woodlawn Park: 6932 Ambridge Circle, 4251 Westport Terrace, 6705 Green Meadow Circle, and 4203 Darbrook Road. There were no active listings in the city.

Fences and Building Permits: Mike Brown reported two new fence permits: #151 to William Janes at 5811 Green Meadow Circle and #152 to Todd Maberry at 601 Stivers Road.

Drainage and Block Watch: George Langford reported that MSD has repaired drainage at 6854-6858 Green Meadow Circle.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell will be taking over this committee.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and George Langford seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 10/19/2020
Pat Merrick

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor